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Important Contacts in the Church 

 
Pastor:  Rev. Ryan Travis, 217-413-4272 
Email: pastorryan@firstchurchdecatur.org 
Prayer Chain:  Bette Fankhauser , 877-6723 
Email: blfankhauser@comcast.com 
Playmates Preschool:  Interim Director: Alfreda Tribout 
Newsletter Editor:  Bill Huebner, 876-1446, cell 855-7677 
Email: wshuenber.editor@prodigy.net 

Our Mission is to worship God,  

Welcome all who seek God, and 

Express our faith in our actions. 

Church Contact Information: 

3465 N. MacArthur Rd. 

Decatur, IL 62526 

Telephone:  877-2216        

Email:  firstchurchdecatur@sbcglobal.net 

Website:  www.firstchurchdecatur.org 

Office Hours:  Mon. –Thursday, 8:00-4:30 

Congregational Comments is a publication of 1st Congregational UCC, 3465 N. MacArthur Rd., Decatur, IL.  62526-1450.  Published monthly, it is used to keep its members informed 

about programs of the church and to report news about First Church’s people 

 Worship and Sunday School Times 

 
   9:00 am - Traditional Worship Service 
   9:15-10:15 am Sunday School 
 10:00 am - Fellowship Hour 
 11:00 am - Contemporary Worship        
       Service 
 11:15-11:40 am Sunday School 
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A Note from Pastor Ryan 
 
 
 
One of the reasons I love being the pastor of First Congregational is that our church is 
full of diverse political opinions.  Many other congregations have segregated them-
selves by political ideology.  There will be 95 percent progressive and 5 percent con-
servative in Congregation A, with the opposite true in Congregation B.  Preaching in 
churches like that is easy; you donôt have to select your words as carefully.   

Letôs face it: Occasionally, pastors MUST offend political sensibilities because some 
ideologies are built on foundations that are the antithesis of Christianity.  However, 
such instances are relatively rare.  Most political views can be ñChristianizedò so that 
the person holding them can do so in good conscience, trusting that they are acting 
from a position of faith ï even as other people of faith act in good conscience in the 
opposite direction.  

And that is ultimately my task: to Christianize your consciences, to seek to be a vessel the Holy Spirit 
can use to sanctify (that is, to make Godly) all facets of your life, from your parenting to your politicking.  I am 
called to compel you that, ñWhatever you do, whether in word or deed, do it all in the name of the Lord Jesus, 
giving thanks to God the Father through himò (Colossians 3:17). 

 If I were to storm the pulpit in political glory, singing the praises of legislation before Congress or en-
dorsing candidates for school board, itôs very likely I wouldnôt be taken as seriously as pastor. My preaching 
about Christ would be always suspect, as though I had a hidden agenda to accomplish a political goal, even if I 
didnôt.  

 Pastoring a politically diverse congregation forces me to re-examine sermons and biblical texts to make 
sure that I am not reading my bias into it; it causes me to test my conscience to be sure I am fair, just, and not 
manipulating people to adopt my personal worldview.  I always know that I am going to hear about it if I 
donôt!  Iôll be let known in no uncertain terms.  

 I am not here to tell you how to vote or to tell elected officials how to govern.  I am here to share the 
Word of God and let the Holy Spirit do the work of shaping your minds and convictions.  

 One thing I will not do, however, is avoid a spiritually pressing matter at the heart of our faith just be-
cause itôs controversial at the moment.  If someone gets mad at me for preaching a fundamental Christian truth 
because he or she feels his or her politics are threatened, thatôs tough.  I have to answer to a higher authority on 
such things ï the God whom I serve.  Your souls are entrusted to my care, and God will hold me to a higher 
standard on the Day of Judgement because of it (James 3:1).  But you can know this: From the pulpit, I strive 
never to beat up on Democrats or Republicans, socialists or libertarians, the political right or political left.   If I 
ever get to the point where God so firmly convicts to me to take up a political cause one way or the other, I 
hope I would resign the pulpit and run for office.   No, no ï I am not saying I plan to do that!  I just want to 
convey how strongly I feel that secular political aims and the proclamation of the Gospel have two entirely dif-
ferent goals and they have their own places.  I would never place the burden of evangelizing the world on gov-
ernment ï thatôs our job.  Likewise, we should not assume the burden in the church of governing the world ï 
itôs simply not our job as an institution.  
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EVENTS 
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FIRST CHURCH 

FOODS RESOURCE BANK 

GROWING PROJECT 

 

                            Routed in Community Grounded in Faith 

 

Our 5-acre corn crop is moving toward maturity.  It appears to be more variable than normal.  Cool weather 
and rainfall will help grain fill. 

Watch for our vegetable table in Fellowship Hall.  Members of the congregation have been bringing in their 
garden surplus to share with those who do not have their own gardens.    Payment is not necessary, but any 
donations will go to the Foods Resource Bank growing project.  

If you would like to make a donation to help pay the cost of planting this crop, donation envelopes can be 
found in the pews and may be placed in the offering baskets or delivered to the church office.  Please make 
your check payable to First Congregational UCC, and indicate that it is for our FRB growing project. 

Our Foods Resource Bank growing project will teach people in some of the poorest parts of the world to feed 
themselves and their families and give them the dignity and pride of doing so. 

Dear Scholarship Committee and Church Family, 

Thank you very much for selecting me as a recipient of the 2017 Church Scholarship. The support of our 
church family means a lot to me as I take this next step into my future. 

Thank you all for helping me reach my goals.  Thank you,  Malone Moretti 

 

Dear Scholarship Committee and Members of First Congregational UCC, 

Thank you so much for awarding me a scholarship. It will be used to help cover tuition for the Bachelors of 
Science in Nursing Program I will be attending in the fall on my continuing education journey. Your support fo 
my college education is greatly appreciated and is key to helping me achieve my goal of completing college 
debt free.  

Thank you for all you have done and continue to do for me.  Devon Moretti  

Womenôs Fellowship News 
  

Women's Fellowship trip to the Okaw Valley Apple Orchard is all set for Friday, September 1st meeting at the 

Church north side at 9:45 AM and leaving promptly at 10:00 AM.  Norma has finalized the plans for the apple 

picking at the Orchard and making plans on where to have lunch that day.  We need to have drivers and rid-

ers to go along with us.  SAVE THE DATE!! Let Norma or Darla know if you can go. 

Thank you 
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MAKER FuN FACTory 
Created by GOD ð Built For a Purpose 

Matthew 19:14 - Jesus said, “Let the little children come to me, and do not hinder them, for the kingdom of heaven 
belongs to such as these.” 

Our VBS 2016 goal was to share the Word of God with as many children as possible again this summer.  We 
touched the lives of 38 children (26 families) and 31 youth and/or adult volunteers this year, along with the involvement 
of three ministry teams of the church.  We had an exciting and action-packed week, full of jaw-dropping experiences that 
sparked our imaginations!  Many of you volunteered to be part of MAKER FuN FACTory and we thank you for your will-
ingness to participate. We offered meals for our volunteers Monday - Thursday. 

Each evening, all school-age children participated in Sound Wave Sing & Play (where we heard from Ian Victor) 
and Fun Shop Finale with Spotlight VBS.  The Crews rotated between Bible Discovery, KidVid Cinema, Game Makers, 
Snack Factory, and Imagination Station.  Our Tinker Tots Preschool children joined in Sound Wave Sing & Play and had 
their own self-contained program in their own area of the building, with their very own Fun Shop Finale.  Families were 
invited to join us in the sanctuary for Fun Shop Finale where we reviewed the day’s activities, sang songs, and watched 
our Spotlight VBS video. 

Music CDs were available for learning and enjoying the wonderful VBS songs all year long! 

Through our Operation Kid-to-Kid mission project, we raised money to help bring clean water to families in remote 
villages in Peru.  VBS participants and our congregation gave $576.11 in donations and dropped them into the “well.”  
The donation will give Group Cares and Living Water International help to provide sustainable wells throughout Peru and 
provide clean water to 115 children for a full year!.  

We were truly blessed to have an AWESOME spirit-filled week again this year!  We were blessed by many mone-
tary contributions, as well as time and talents.  We could not have done it without the support and prayers of our church 
family.  Thank you and God Bless you all!                                                         Director:  Marsha Mower 

 

Sunday — God made you    Monday — God is for you 

Tuesday — God is always with you   Wednesday — God will always love you 

Thursday — God mad you for a reason 

 

VOLUNTEERS: Jim Baldwin, Missy Boldizar, Rick Boldizar, Hannah Cordts, Mark Flenner, Kelli Fonseca, Brenda Gar-
ry, Katie Hammon, Sandy Harmison, Christina Huckile, James Huckile, Sarah Keyes, Katy Koyak, Ashley Lofland, Angie 
Miller, Darby Mitchell, Ted Mitchell, Kathy Moore, Devon Moretti, Joe Moretti, Marsha Mower, Allie Nichols, Kathy Rich-
ardson, Carol Robertson, Jill Robertson, Tommy Robertson, Robert Ruehrup, Maureen Ruski, Pastor Ryan Travis, Deb-
bie Whitney, Shirley Zimmerman 

Our thanks to: 

§ Children’s, Evangelism, and Outreach Ministry Teams 

§ Mt. Zion Missionary Baptist Church for sharing their children with us. 

§ Westminster/Mt. Zion Presbyterian Churches for building and sharing the set. 

§ Set “transport/assembly crew” – Joe Moretti, Maureen Ruski, Carol/Joe Robertson, Carol’s cousin, Pastor Ryan 
Travis, Mark Flenner  

§ “Extra” hands for all the miscellaneous organizing, prep and room set-up work – Marsha Mower 

§ Special thanks to all who donated snacks/food and/or worked in the kitchen for the volunteer staff meals (Jodi Bald-
win, Penny Butts, Ruth DeBruine, Peggy Druessel, Jeanette Flenner, Marlene Gant, Julie Keck, Shirley Kuhn, Nor-
ma Lingenfelter, Laurel Lorey, Sheila Mannweiler, Darby/Ted Mitchell Mitchell, Kathy Moore, Norma Morrison, Ruby 
Voyles, Darla Weltmer, Shirley Zimmerman)   

KIDS:  Icyanna Brooks, I’Jaya Brooks, Iyanisha Brooks, Gehrig Bunselmeyer, Reed Cordts, ZahMariya Evans, Link 
Fonseca, Wyatt House, Brettlyn Hickey, Isaiah Janvrin, Quincy Janvrin, Jennivive Jones, Wyatt Kauzlarich, Chase Lem-
an, Quinn Leman, Kaleb Lewsader, Olivia Lewsader, Mya Lofland, DeAsia Lynn, Cameron Malone, Aidan Miller, Miran-
da Miller, Andrew Mower, Kaden Nanna, Grace Newton, Lexy Oliver, Ella Rhoades, Linny Rhoades, Mahki Simmons, 
Kate Stickney, Haylie Streight, Raelin Streight, Sophia Streight, Toby Streight, Kylie Turner, Laila Turner, Ava Wheeler, 
Macey Young 



Rally Day 
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      RALLY DAY September 10, 2017 

American Ninja Warrior Obstacle 

Course! 

Bring your Family and Friends! 
FIRST CONGREGATIONAL, UCC 3465 N. MACARTHUR RD. DECATUR 

 

SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 10TH 
 

ALL AMERICAN LUNCH at 11:45am 
 

4 CRYINô OUT LOUD Barbershop Quartet at 12:30pm 
 

AMERICAN NINJA WARRIOR  Obstacle Course 1:15pm 

BINGO, CAKE WALK 
 

FRUIT NINJA ïSword Presentation at 2:15-2:45pm 

 

                             



General Information 
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FIRST RINGERS 

We plan to resume our regular rehearsals on Thursday, September 7th at 5:45 pm in the Fellowship Hall.  

WOMENôS RETREAT 

Last year, four members of First Congregational United Church of Christ ventured north and attended the 
Women’s Retreat. All of us enjoyed the experience and would like to invite the women of the church to join 
us at the 5th annual Illinois Conference Women’s Retreat on Friday and Saturday, October 2 and 3 at Pilgrim 
Park.  Flyers are in the narthex if you would like additional information. The theme this year is “Retreat into 
Chocolate: Indulge Yourself and Savor the Sweet Abundance of God’s Love”.   

Sandy Harmison 

FFDO 

What better way to begin a long weekend than with First Friday Dinner Out!  For September we will meet on 
the 1st at 6:00 at Il Forno at 1324 E Mound Road. Let Sandy Harmison know if you will be able to join us in 
good food and conversation on that day.  

 

 

 

 

JULY 2017 FINANCIAL REPORT 
   

    July 17       YTD 

Budget Income  $18,288.92          $128,022.44   

Budget Expense  $17,714.72          $124,003.04 

Income   $21,890.00          $114,405.97 

Expenses   $14,277.14          $116,811.02 

Finance Notes 
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LOGOS 

 

LOGOS 2017-2018 "Staff Calling" 

Your LOGOS Ministry is working on plans for our seventeenth year and we need your help to fill out our staff 
list.  We are in need of "many hands" to fill all our staff spots.  We have been praying about who God might be 
calling to help this year and hope you have been (or will start) praying for what God might be calling you to 
do.  We will meet 4:15-6:45pm most Wednesdays mid-September through early-April.  Leaders/teachers 
for  Worship Skills, Bible Study, Recreation and The Lounge (youth) are the critical areas of need.  (Of course 
we also have other spots to fill!) 

The nightly schedule is not firm yet, as we determine that based on staff availability.  If you are only available 
certain times, please let us know that.  Check-in begins at 4:00, followed by segments 4:15-4:45, 4:45-5:15 
and 5:15-5:45.  Family Time (dinner) is 5:45-6:45.  Of course, we never know until close to start time how 
many children/youth (1st through 12th grades) will be attending, but we will be making contact with families 
very soon.  As you know, there are fees associated with children/youth attending to help defray the cost of the 
meals, but scholarships are available when needed. 

To let us know your intentions, please use the information below and contact Marsha Mower at 
m.mower@sbcglobal.net or 412-8797.  If you have any questions, don't hesitate to ask. 

Thanks, in advance, for your prayerful consideration of serving God in this wonderful ministry.  I look forward 

to hearing from you VERY soon  

 

IT IS ALMOST LOGOS TIME!  As you may know, LOGOS is a mid-week, inter-generational, relationship 
building program for children and youth in 1st through 12th grades.  LOGOS meets most Wednesdays from 
mid-September through early-April from 4:15 p.m. - 6:45 p.m. 

 
There are four parts to this weekly ministry:  Bible Study - where they are nurtured into intelligent and biblically
-informed discipleship; Worship Skills - where they learn preparation to lead the worship service; Recreation - 
where they are allowed to experience great fun at the expense of no one else; and Family Time - where they 
are assigned to a table along with adults who act as "table parents" and experience being a family of God over 
a home-cooked shared meal served family-style on real dishes with cloth tablecloths and napkins. 

 
We will be entering our seventeenth year this fall and need your help in determining how best to serve the 
children, youth, and adults involved.  To make our decisions, we would appreciate hearing from you about the 
participation of your child(ren)/youth.   Registration fees, which help to defray costs of the meals and program 
supplies, will be due when LOGOS starts meeting in September.  Payment plans and Scholarships are availa-
ble upon request. 

  

We look forward to hearing from you and are praying your responses will be "YES, WE WILL BE 
THERE!"  Please contact Marsha Mower at m.mower@sbcglobal.net or 412-8797 with your 'Yes, we will be 
there,' or your "No, we cannot make it,' response.  Registration forms are available upon request. 

  

Sincerely, 

LOGOS MINISTRY 

Sharon Burbes, Jeanette Flenner, Sandy Harmison, Sheila Mannweiler, Marsha Mower, Maureen Ruski, and 
Chuck Zweck 

mailto:m.mower@sbcglobal.net


Happenings 
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Godôs  
Busy Hands 

 
Tuesdays 

 
1:00 - 3:00 pm 

FFDO 
Friday, September 1 

6:00 pm 

Forno 

1324 E Mound Rd 

 

Book Club 

Thursday,            

September 21 

1:00 pm 

 

 

 

Admin Meeting 

Monday, September 11 

5:30 pm 

 

Council of Ministry 

Teams 

Monday, September 18 

5:30 pm 

 

RALLY DAY 

September 10 

 

 

 

 

 

First Ringers 

Rehearsals Start 

Thursday,  

September 7 



September Birthdays and Anniversaries  

God bless you on your 
birthday and each day the 
whole year through.  May 
all His blessings bring 
you joy in everything you 
do.  
 
1   Janice Kahila 
 Pam Mueller 
3. Patty Stemple 
5.   Helen Johnson 
 Everett Kuhn 
9.   Rikki Brady 
10. Gehrig Bunselmeyer 
12. James Huckile 
13. Marie Bauer 
 Thomas Cordts 
 Patrick Malone 
 Malone Moretti 
14. Ronald Brownfield 
 Nicholas Lauer 
17. Carolyn Jones 
18. Kathy Moore 
19. Kyle Brownfield 
20. Shelly Smith 
21. Sherry Palmer 
 Brandon Janvrin 
22. Katie Hill 
23. Aidan Seitz 
24. Olivia Wernecke 
 Angie Miller 

And may the many bless-
ings that have come from 
God above fill your 
hearths with all the joy of 
His enduring love. Happy 
Anniversary. 
 
1.  Charles & Alfreda    
 Tribout 
7.  Homer & Nancy 
 Leoucis 
8.  Jerry & Patty Stemple 
22. David & Pat Mahr 
 
 

 

25. Susan Schleeter 
27. Phyllis Campbell 
 Ashley Lofland 
30. Beverly Capshaw 

Remember to Pray for and Visit Members  

Who are in Assisted Living and Nursing Homes 

 Primrose Retirement Community 
 Claude Young—Room 228 
 Marian Simpson—Room 130 
Keystone  
 Carolyn Jones—Room 216 
Vonderlieth Living Center, Mt. Pulaski, IL 
 Alice Roach 
Hickory Point Christian Village 
 Al Wilson—Room 202 
 Patricia Weiss—Room 325 
Evergreen Place 
 Mary Lou Phipps— Room 208 
Fair Haven Christian Home 
 Lois Shelton—Room 113 
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Decatur Rehab Health Care 
 Beverly Capshaw -Room 22 
McKinley Court 
 Dale Capshaw—307 
Lincolnshire Place 
 Marie Bauer—Room 213 



First Church Sunday Morning 

LITURGISTS 

Date 9:00 AM Service 11:00 AM Service 

   

September 3 Dee Wenneker  

September 10 Darla Weltmer  

September 17 Judi Capenter  

September 24 Marsha Mower  

   

   

September 3 Betty Cummings  

September 10 Ned & Sandy Cummings  

September 17 Ellen Starace  

September 24 Gerry & Peggy Ruff  

   

   

September 3 Kristin Hargrove Ruby Voyles/Shirley Zimmerman 

September 10 Pat & Margie Malone Wes Pietsch 

September 17 Dave & Marlene Gant Joe Moretti/Maureen Ruski 

September 24 Peggy Druessel Betty Wheatley 

   

   

September 2 Darla Weltmer, Marilee Gor-
don, Matha Crookshank, 
Jodi Baldwin  

Ruby Voyles/Shirley Zimmerman 

September 10 Dave Carpenter, Joe & Car-
ol Robertson, Gary Weiss 

Wes Pietsch 

September 17 Chuck Zweck, Pat & Margie 
Malone, Sheila Mannweiler 

Joe Moretti/Maureen Ruski 

September 24 Marilee Gordon, Sandi 
Pleasants, Jenny Wernecke, 
Paul DeBruine 

Betty Wheatley 

   

Thank you to all who participate in these very important activities! 
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September Calendar  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 
 
 
8:00 AA 

3 

9:00  
Traditional  
10:00 Fel-
lowship 
Hour 
11:00 Con-
temporary 

4 5 

1:00 Godôs 
Busy Hands 
 
7:00 AA:       
Al-anon 
 
8:00 AA 

6 7 
 
2:15 Girl 
Scouts  
 
5:45  
1st Ringers 

8 9 
 
8:00 AA 

10 

9:00  
Traditional  
10:00 Fel-
lowship 
Hour 
11:00 Con-
temporary 

11 

5:30 Admin 
 
7:00 Proper-
ty Meeting 

12 

1:00 Godôs 

Busy Hands 

7:00 AA:       

Al-anon 

8:00 AA 

13 14 
 
2:15 Girl 
Scouts  
 
5:45  
1st Ringers 

15 
 

9:00 Power 
Church 
Class 

16 
 
8:00 AA 

17 

 
Stewardship 
Campaign  
Begins 
12:00 Faith 
@ First  
Lounge 

18 
 

5:30 Council 
of Ministry 
Teams 

19 

1:00 Godôs 

Busy Hands 

7:00 AA:       

Al-anon 

8:00 AA 

20 21 
1:00 Book 
Club 
 
2:15 Girl 
Scouts  
5:45  
1st Ringers 

22 23 
 
8:00 AA 

24 

9:00  
Traditional  
10:00 Fel-
lowship 
Hour 
11:00 Con-
temporary 

25 26 

1:00 Godôs 

Busy Hands 

7:00 AA:       

Al-anon 

8:00 AA 

27 28 
 
2:15 Girl 
Scouts  
 
5:45  
1st Ringers 

29 30 
 
8:00 AA 



   
2017 Church Goals 

 

Your Council of Ministry Teams has approved the following 3 goals for 2017: 

 2017 Church Goals 

 Living into who are (or have become). The reality is we are a “small church” and need to celebrate what we 
can do, let go of what we can’t do and look at organizing/working together in a way that is supported by our 
true size, utilizing our resources in the best possible way. 

¶ Goal No. 1 - Review our organization structure to better align with other United Church of Christ 
churches of our size and improve the staffing and effectiveness of our ministries. 

¶ Goal No. 2 – Develop new Outreach ministries to Decatur and the surrounding area. 

¶ Goal No. 3 - To come to understand for ourselves, and be able to articulate to others, who Jesus is to 
us, both as individuals and as a community. 

 The current status of these goals is as follows: 

¶ Goal 1 - Gary Baker and Marsha Mower have started the rewrite/consolidation of the Org Manual, 
Constitution and By-Laws, to incorporate our current ministry team model. 

¶ Goal 2 – Outreach Ministry Team Co-Leaders, Joe Moretti and Gary Baker, are visiting the local 
agencies we support, to assess the needs and determine if we need to reallocate the support we give. 

¶ Goal 3 – Pastor Ryan is crafting a First Church-specific study that would include small groups that 
meet for a series of six weeks or so to discuss a specific topic while getting to know each other more 
intimately.  He foresees this taking place in October, running into early November. 

  

First Congregational UCC 

3465 N. MacArthur Rd. 

Decatur, IL 62526-1450 


